

PARISH OF ENDON WITH STANLEY

Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council held at Endon Methodist Church

on the 11th June 2019 at 7.00pm

Present:

Cllrs.S.Sillitoe (Chairman), J.Sambrook (Vice Chairman), J.Sillitoe, V.Harris, S.Carey.
J.Porter, H.Clulow, C.Jebb, D. Spooner

6 members of the public were in attendance.

Action

Detail

275 **Apologies for absence** Cllrs. E. Durose M. Copeland

276 **Declarations of Interest** -None

277 **Public Forum**

Standing Orders were suspended.

Mrs Wilton explained that there were problems with footpath 72 where the “ramp” was damaged and the wooden bridge needed some repair. She also raised the issue of blocked grids which had not been cleared for almost 12 months. SS said she would raise this at the Flood Action Group.

A member of the public raised the problem with overhanging hedges. It was agreed to put them in the next Newsletter which was about to be finalised.

Mr G Blood raised the same issue (overhanging hedges) on Clay Lake. Clerk to be informed and write to landowner. He also raised the state of the bin at the top of Clay Lake which was overflowing. Clerk to contact Lengthsman.

SS

J.Sil

DB

278

Chairman's remarks.

SS, on behalf of the Pariah Council, attended the Well Dressing which had been a success. She had thanked Adele Ratcliffe for her work on the Scarecrow competition and Mr Fred Goldstraw for all his work. She had donated prizes from her honorarium for the 5K run and paid for a banner for the “Carers Cafe”.

279

Co-op New Councillor

The Chairman asked the meeting to consider co opting Louise Adams as a Parish Councillor. Louise has a Master’s degree from the Royal College of Art, runs art classes locally and is involved in local ceramics as well as being a Governor of Endon High.

It was prop JS Sec J Sil and agreed unanimously that she should be co-opted

280

Minutes of meeting held on 14th May 2019

CJ said that the minute 263 was incorrect as CJ and SS were proceeding with the Grant application from “Awards for All” which would take some weeks and there would be an application to the National Lottery.

Other than this the minutes were agreed

DB

281

Sub Groups.

SS issued a list of suggested members of Sub Groups.

ED had raised the issue of Well Dressing representatives from the Parish Council. DB

Agreed that the Clerk should write to the Well Dressing Trustees suggesting that, as the current Parish Council representatives were not Parish Councillors, they should be replaced by the Chairman and Vice Chair of the Parish Council. This was Prop CJ Sec J Sil and agreed unanimously. SS

282

Matters arising from the 14th May 2019 not on the agenda.

1. Station Road – Anti social behaviour.

SS had met with Karen Holdcroft who had reported a problem where a window had been broken. She (Karen) had suggested new “signage” for the playing field stating rules. This could help as these could be referred to by local people. PCSO Sarah Staples said that this could help as long as any approach was non-confrontational. Residents are locking and unlocking the Playing Field and picking up litter. There was some glass. Clerk to ask lengthsman to clear. DB

2. Endon Scouts Driveway

JS had met David Wilcox(contractor) and was happy with the work specification.

283

Grounds and Amenities.

1. Station Road Playing Field

There had been a quote for £70k received by the group, however SS/JS had met with Wicksteed and had been given an initial quote for £40k. JS had asked what could be done for £30k and these quotes will be discussed with the Regeneration Committee. The next meeting is on Wednesday 3rd July at 7.30 at the office. SS/JS

2. Damage Bus Shelter. SS informed the meeting that another bus shelter had been damaged and two glass panels broken. It was agreed that the Clerk should ask the supplier to replace these with “chequerplate” 3mm, which should withstand this type of abuse. It was also agreed that the Clerk should write to the Head Teacher in stronger terms over this behavior, the recompence from those responsible and the High Schools response to the Parish Council. DB

3. FP 73 - JS has asked Mr Wilcox for a quotation which should be available for the next meeting. JS

284

Flood Action Group.

SS reported that the next meeting is tomorrow night.

.Standing Orders were suspended while Cllr Flunder addressed the meeting. He explained that the meeting arranged for the 18th June was to progress the Clay Lake issue. It would be attended by David Greatbatch (Highways) and hopefully with councillors and residents before the end of the morning so that progress can be made.

JS mentioned Florence Terrace and CJ raised the problems on Church Lane. KF said that there would be a meeting with Dave Rushton where these issues could be raised.

He said that the “Reporting APPs” had been improved

285

Finance.

1. Report – Agreed unanimously
2. Annual Governance Statement.- This was agreed unanimously
3. Annual Accounts Statement - This was agreed unanimously
4. Notification date commencement of Public Rights – this information was shared with the meeting

286

Accounts and Expenses.*Cheque
No*Payments

D. Boulton - Sal & Exps	£	670.10	103708
HM Revenue & Customs (PAYE)	£	166.40	10
J. Gibson – General Duties	£	729.83	
Lawn Cemetery	£	141.52	11
SMDC Lengthsmans Sch.	£	35.00	
BT – Telephone etc	£	32.28	DD
BC Pollard - Gardener	£	721.00	12
Came & Co – Insurance	£	1066.23	07
Chairman's Honorarium	£	400.00	13
Endon Methodist Church	£	77.00	14
Ford Partnership – Audit	£	250.00	15
Hibbitt – Benches	£	252.00	17
Mrs B Goldstraw-Poppies	£	106.71	18

These were agreed.

Local Plan

287

CJ reported that latter this month the Assembly meeting should agree the amendments later this month and there would be further consultation before adoption early next year.

Local Byelaws

288

It was agreed to arrange a Governance meeting on the 2nd July at 7.30 in the Parish Office.

SS

289

Henridding Farm.

Clerk reported that he had received some response and was assured that it was under “active consideration” but there had been no further developments during the last month. KF said he would raise the issue.

KF

290

Newsletter and Social Media

J. Sil. Reported that the next Newsletter was almost complete. If there was any requests they needed to be in ASAP.

J. Sil

291

Lengthsman and Maintainance.

JP reported some restrictions from branches on the footpath near Trinity Court. He would supply the Clerk with details of house numbers etc.

JP

292

Planning.

Ref DET/2019/0011. Edgfields Farm, Edgfields Lane.
Change of use of agricultural building. – no objections

293

Reports

SS

SS- said that the grass verge needs mowing and she would contact Dave Rushton
VH – said that local people had mentioned the need for a local car park. JS said
that this had been suggested in the Parish Councils submission on the Local Plan.
JP – asked if the Scarecrow competition could be held annually. He was reminded
that the competition was always planned as a biennial event due to the work
involved and this decision still stands.

He mentioned his involvement with re cycling but gave no other details.

294

Correspondence.

DB

1. Local Councillors Training Course – details available from the Clerk
Meeting ended at 9.15 pm.

Minutes approved at a meeting of the Council held on Tuesday 9th July 2019

Signed by the Chairman _____ Dated _____